Mellon Senior Fellowship Program

The Mellon Senior Fellowship Program extends the sabbatical leave of an associate professor or professor to one year at full salary and provides a research stipend of $10,000. The associate professor must have been awarded a post-tenure sabbatical leave before becoming eligible for funding from this program.  Only one fellowship will be awarded per year, until funds from our current Mellon Faculty Development grant are depleted.

Faculty members wishing to participate in this internal competition for funds must submit a sabbatical leave application by the posted fall semester deadline (see below). The application will serve as a pre-proposal, which will be reviewed by the Faculty Council. The Council will screen the pre-proposals and select candidates who will be considered for a second round of review. To complete the application for a fellowship, the candidate must submit a short document (five or fewer pages) addressing the following points:

- Would additional funding from the Senior Fellowship Program help the candidate re-establish a scholarly trajectory that may have been interrupted or detoured on account of extensive College service?
- How will additional funding from the Senior Fellowship Program help the candidate make significant progress on an ongoing or new project?
- What specific outcomes does the candidate expect as a direct result of extension of the sabbatical leave to a full year?

The additional document must be submitted electronically to the Associate Dean by a deadline to be announced annually (see below). The Faculty Council reviews full applications and makes a recommendation for funding to the Dean of the College. Candidates will be notified of award decisions by the Dean of the College in a timely fashion (see below).

Deadlines for 2009-10:
Sabbatical leave applications: November 6, 2009
Additional documentation: December 18, 2009
Award notification: January 19, 2010

